
 

 

 

June 2024 
Sports Afternoon  

 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

This year our Calder Primary Sports Afternoon will be held on Monday 24th June 2024 from 1.15-2.45pm. 

Pupils can come to school for the day in their PE kit (red PE top, black PE shorts, red/black PE jumper and 

trainers) and will need a water bottle and sun hat.  

Pupils will be working in house teams to compete in different track and field events, earning points for 

their houses as they go.  

Parents and families are welcome to join us to watch. Please come up the steps behind our playground or 

via the Calder High entrance gates to make your way onto the field from 1pm onwards for a 1.15pm start. 

Please don’t come before this time as Calder High will be finishing their lunch break and gates will not be 

allowed to be opened.   

The best place to position yourselves is around the banking area; picnic blankets and folding chairs are 

welcome. From here, you can watch the running races on the track and walk over to watch the field events 

take place across the field. Please note that there are no dogs allowed on the school grounds. Parents are 

permitted to take photos for their own personal use, please do not post photos of any other children on 

social media. 

We will finish at approximately 2.45pm, to allow you to leave with your children before Calder High finish 

at 3pm. Alternatively, children can come back into school and school will finish at 3.15pm as usual. Please 

note that you will not be able to park in the drop off lane or behind it on this day, as the buses for Calder 

High will need access to swing round into the lanes and you will get blocked in.   

In the case of bad weather, our reserve date is Friday 28th June with the same times and arrangements. We 

will send an email decision by 11am on Monday if this needs to be the case, but hopefully not this year!  

Yours Sincerely, 

K.Lambert 

Mrs K Lambert 
Primary Headteacher  


